
Dear Sir, 
 
When I came to Australia, I was full with dreams of settling here. I choose the way government 
supported. That is Residency through Study. I abide all rules and I already started working in my own 
field with one employer. 
 
However, if this cap and cease law affects me, I would be having no time to apply for another visa. In 
general, students need time to gain experience. If this law affects them, then even the opportunity to 
acquire experience would be gone. Already government had faded our dreams. Please do not harm any 
more. Genuine applicant must be found so that they are not affected, though it would be unfair to say 
that person with degree and experience are genuine than person with only degree. Therefore, intention 
to stay and contribute to the culture and society, which are intangible factor must be considered. This is 
not simple for Government and for us too. It would dramatically change our life. If you slash 1000 
applicants, more than 1000 will affect, because there are dependents and many family members. 
 
I am a student and planning to apply in July 2010 with new SOL occupation.  I had excellent academic 
report in first 3 terms. Since 8th February 2010 and this law fever had spread, I can’t concentrate in my 
study. I was a student for who every lecturer was considering for Director’s Award. Because of possibility 
of bleak future, I did worst in my last semester and my GPA had affected. Constant fear is running in 
everyone’s mind, what they would do if you kick us out? 
 
Please do not make things hard on us. We have invested our money, emotion, hard work and above all 
desire to be here. Please get us in queue but do not terminate us. 


